

Precision Optical Engineering and Manufacturing

May 9, 2003

Tom Riggins Riggins Construction & Management, Inc. 1816 N. Old Tustin Ave., Suite A Santa Ana, CA 92705

Dear Tom & Ron.

On behalf of all of the management and staff at LightWorks Optics, I would like to thank you for an outstanding job on the improvements to our facility in Tustin. As you know, we moved in on April 28, and the reaction from both our own people and visiting clients has been overwhelmingly positive.

Your attention to detail was apparent from our very first meeting and served us well throughout the entire project. Your effort to provide proactive recommendations on issues before they became problems is an excellent example of the high level of organization, professionalism, and communication that Riggins Construction displayed. Especially important was your sincere commitment to the necessity of completing the project on schedule due to critical programs here at LightWorks Optics. Your efforts to make up the time lost during the City of Tustin plan approval process were genuinely appreciated. Due to your diligence our programs were not adversely affected by these roadblocks to the project completion.

Please pass our sincerest thanks on to your entire team. Also, please do not hesitate to use us as a reference. We would be pleased to share our experience and show off our facility to any of your prospective clients.

Best regards,

LWO Facilities Team LightWorks Optics, Inc.

> 14242 Chambers Road • Tustin, California 92780 Phone: (714) 247-7100 • Fax: (714) 247-7101 •